MINUTES
ELKINS HIGH SCHOOL

FACULTY SENATE
March 27, 2015
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order by the president of the EHS Faculty Senate, Wendy Thurston. 
TREASURER’S REPORT
Randy Revels presented the Treasurer’s Report.  He informed staff that they now need to complete the green requisition form for spending faculty senate money after March 17.  Receipts prior to that date will still be reimbursed.  There is $7,937.38 in the account and only $72.00 still available for ink/supplies.  There’s a balance of $,436.54 for teacher requests of which there were two:  Ryan Urban to purchase a dynamics track for 1,157.43 and Stephanie Riddle two marker boards for $349.98.
Upon a motion made by Nancy Lewis and seconded by KJ Shaffer, two above mentioned requests for faculty funds were unanimously approved.

At this time, Barbara Phares indicated that the faculty senate might want to consider purchasing a few multi-media projectors to be signed-out from the Media Center.
NEW BUSINESS
Kayla White addressed the staff with a draft of By-Laws which the committee had met and comprised for approval.  She urged staff to take a look at, specifically committee members, for accuracy.  Someone will be coming around to staff for a vote.  She also expressed her thanks for those who assisted in its preparation.
Randy Revels suggested that a Finance Committee be elected which would have the power to decide on teacher requests for funds between faculty senate meetings.

KJ Shaffer made a motion to create a Finance Committee to make decisions in between faculty senate meetings for upcoming needs.  Lacey Hedrick seconded the motion.  Discussion was held in which Stephanie Price suggested that the committee be a representation of all disciplines.
Scott Biola made a motion that was seconded by Kayla White to amend the previous motion to include that there be a $150.00 cap per person and no more than $600.00 approved in-between meetings.  This motion was unanimously approved.

Upon a motion made by Josh Revels and seconded by Kayla White, the committee was unanimously formed consisting of the following:  Randy Revels, Jessica Hedrick, Brad Martin, Barbara Phares, Matt Hollen, Stephanie Riddle, Corinne Palmer, Nanette Seligman, Scott Cutright, and Wendy Thurston.
Lacey Hedrick approached staff with concerns that had been expressed regarding school calendar.

A motion was made by Ryan Urban and seconded by Josh Revels to draft a letter to the Randolph County Board of Education regarding the school calendar.

After lengthy discussion, Scott Biola called to question the motion.  A vote was taken and the motion unanimously failed.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Josh Revels had nothing to report regarding HSTW other than that he needed to talk with Carla Lambert.

Josh Revels informed staff that LSIC would be meeting in April.

In light of her absence, Judy Kittle sent word that the PAC meeting had been cancelled and that as for Guidance/Advisement, the ACT test is scheduled for April 18, 2015.
Stephanie Price expressed her thanks on behalf of Social Committee for the donations collected recently for Carla Lambert’s family.
Stephanie Price indicated there was nothing to report on Flower Fund in Alice Wise’s absence.  Wendy Thurston requested that staff donate $10.00 if they hadn’t already done.

Academic Boosters report was presented by Susan McCauley.  She indicated that 12 families are participating with Kroger program and encouraged others to sign up on-line.  The boosters received $370.00 from them.
Nancy Lewis had nothing to report from the Curriculum Committee.

Barbara Zimmerman there was nothing to report from the Parent Involvement Committee but that staff would be receiving an email in the future.
Joni Sands presented report on Staff and Student Recognition.  Thanks were expressed for this undertaking.  She indicated selections will be made next week.

Greg Hott had nothing to report for the Faculty Senate Hiring Committee at this time.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
There was unfinished business to report on at this time.
OTHER
Stephanie Riddle informed staff that there will be an indoor yard sale held at the school on May 2, 2015 from 8:00 AM to 2:00 PM.  There’s a $15.00 fee for participation.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Nanette Seligman announced that student art work was recently exhibited in two and three dimensional work.  She also reported that Holly Dickson and Kohl Hopwood had work exhibited in the following Women’s Club of West Virginia.  Other art works were exhibited at the following:  Clay Center Arts Alive, Art Center downtown, BOE office, and Sewing Center.

Matt Taylor announced that they had a good turn-out at a recent poetry reading and that students would be performing Work in Progress on Tuesday.

Barbara Zimmerman announced that the Drama and Creative Writing classes were working on a collaborative project to display talents.

Kayla White announced that the recent field trip to Charleston/Legislature was a success. 
Randy Revels announced that the GSA club recently had a Vegan cook night and expressed thanks to Jessica Hedrick for use of the PAES Lab.
Susan McCauley announced that the RESA VII Math Field Day was recently held and that EHS placed 1st in Division B and Jacob Earle placed 8th place in the individual competition.

Russ Collett made an announcement as an EHS alumnus that the Friends of Wimer Center are planning renovations and asked that any interested parties contact him.  

Wendy Thurston expressed her thanks for being a fantastic staff.
ADJOURNMENT
The motion was adjourned.






Respectfully submitted,







Tina Hinrichs

Secretary
